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Public Notice: Coastal Zone Management Public
Hearing Scheduled for VIPD Patrick Sweeney
Headquarters Project

Community Center / Published On September 04, 2024 10:49 AM /

Staff Consortium September 04, 2024

The Department of Planning and Natural Resources (DPNR), Division of Coastal Zone
Management (CZM), announces a public hearing in accordance with Virgin Islands Rules
and Regulations, Title 12, Chapter 21, Section 904-9. The St. Croix Committee of the
Virgin Islands Coastal Zone Management Commission will hold a public hearing via
Microsoft Teams on Thursday, September 5, 2024, at 5:30 p.m.

The meeting agenda includes a public hearing for Federal Consistency Determination
No. CZM0019-24, regarding the Virgin Islands Police Department (VIPD) - Patrick
Sweeney Headquarters Demolition and Rebuild Project on St. Croix. The project
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proposes the construction of a new state-of-the-art, one-story, 22,000-square-foot
administrative complex to address current and future needs of the VIPD. This new facility
will significantly increase the size of the previous headquarters located at 1 & 1A Golden
Grove, Christiansted, St. Croix, VI 00820.

The public is invited to participate in this important discussion. The following information
is required to join the virtual meeting via Microsoft Teams:

e Meeting ID: 251 074 546 452
e Passcode: vmzBTy

For more information, please contact Ms. Joy Santoli at (340) 773-1082, extension 2279,
or via email at jsantoli@usvipfa.com.

Jean-Pierre L. Oriol
Commissioner, DPNR

Note: The Applicant is responsible for publishing this notice in local newspapers before
the meeting, on September 2nd and 4th, 2024, and ensuring the posting of a 24"x36”
public notice at three locations along the project route. Additionally, the Applicant must
cover the cost of stenographic services, which will be arranged by DPNR.
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